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This Space For Rent 

  C.C.S.C. TIMES 

 CCSC Advisors for 

2025 
President – Tony DeLeo 

(818) 427-2728 

Vice President  - Clark Pomeroy 

(818) 404-1119 

Treasurer – Gerry Wasson 

(818) 360-9025 

Secretary  -  Jim Stevens 

(818) 349-5525 

Sgt at Arms –  Jim Ayach 

(818) 259-7812 

 

 

"Newsletter Editor” -Spellcheck- 
“Newsletter Proofer” -?- 
 Special Thanks to Sherwin Silver 
                     

C L A S S I C  C H E V Y S  O F  S O U T H E R N  C A L I F O R N I A  

AUGUST 2025 

   NEXT MONTHLY CLUB 
MEETING 

SATURDAY,  August 2nd 

10:00 AM 

SAN ANTONIO BOYS HOME 

Outside at the Picnic Pavillion  
LUNCH @ Islands Porter Ranch 

 

Birthdays 

York Conover  August 7 

Mark Marino  August 8 

Jerry Cabunoc  August 12 

Steve Perry  August 20 

 

 

Anniversaries 
David & Aurora Buchanan  
August 1 
 
Evan & Judy Humphreys 
August 15 
 
Jim & Nancy Stevens 
August 15 
 
Steve & Diane Perry 
August 21 
 
Tony & Linda DeLeo 
August 29 
 

 

Congratulations to our new Advisory Board members: 

Tony DeLeo - President, Clark Pomeroy - Vice-President 

Jim Stevens - Secretary, Jim Ayach - Sgt. At Arms 

 

A big thank you to Patty & Kevin La Rosa for hosting a July 4th 

party complete with a flyover, and thank you to the chef for the 

event - Mark Marino. 

 

Another big turnout of members and friends at the Downtown 

Montrose car show where current and past members walked away 

with three awards. We had over 20 cars in attendance and after 

the show many of us made our way to Sandra & Jim Ayachs’ for 

a BBQ. More great food. 

 

Make sure you take a minute to read the thank you letter from 

Rancho San Antonio in the newsletter. It’s the reason for our 

car show and everyone's effort.    
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CCSC JULY MEETING NOTES 
 

Introductions 
 

Guests 
 

• None. 
 

Treasurer’s report 
 

• Given by Gerry. 
 

Car Show flyers / events 
 

• Nancy announced that the club will be having a summer party on August 9th, held at Caren’s 
home. 
 

Old business 
 

• Alan thanked those members that hold parties at their homes for the club – Caren & Sherwin, 
Patty & Kevin, Nancy & Chip, Sandra & Jim to mention a few. 

 

New business 
 

• Nominations were called for to fill vacant advisory board positions, all those nominated      
accepted.  President: Tony DeLeo, Vice-President: Clark Pomeroy, Secretary: Jim Stevens,    
Sgt. At Arms: Jim Ayach. 

 

• Alan resigned from the board after numerous years as vice-president and holding other  
 board positions. 
 

• Benn is looking into a club outing to the Valley Relics Museum. Possibly after a club meeting 
with lunch before or after visiting the museum. $10- or $15-dollar entrance fee depending on 
the size of the group. 

 

• Edie / Nancy have begun looking for a Xmas Party venue. Discussed the Tierra Rejada  Golf 
Club or Los Toros or Rancho. Still need to decide on a date. 

 

• Dale K. spoke about recent events between club members and the need to set aside             
differences. 

 

• Cheryl & Fernando Rodriguez anniversary was omitted from the June newsletter – June 1st. 
 

50/50 
 

• $88 
 

• Won by Tony (sorry Vartan!) 
 

Badge Raffle 
 

• $20 
 

• Won by Adria (not present) 
 

• $25 in August 
 

Adjourn 
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My First Chevy…by Sherwin Silver 

I bought my first Classic Chevy in 1959.  It was a 1955 Bel Air 2-door hardtop.  It was a V8, 2-barrel, Power-
glide with 2-tone blue paint.  Actually, it was not a Classic Chevy.  It was a used car.  It was my second car, 
the first one being a 1950 Ford with 3 on the tree.  I was young enough to find the most fun I could have 
with that Chevy was going into passing gear.  Apparently, you can do that just so many times before the 
Powerglide gives up. 

At the time, I was not one to find an AAMCO and have the Powerglide rebuilt.  One of my best friends had a 
cousin who owned a wrecking yard with an attached auto repair shop.  I took the Chevy there to North Long 
Beach and had the repairs done.  The repairs included a big block out of a 1958 Impala and a 3-speed manu-
al transmission with a floor shift.  In hindsight, I was impressed that the mechanics knew to install a six-
cylinder radiator for engine clearance.  So many of those early conversions resulted in cutting the cross 
member and reattaching the regular V8 radiator.  They did, however, adjust the firewall just a little with a 
sledge hammer.  That was when my friend’s cousin, owner of the junkyard and repair shop, told me that 
General Motors spent millions to develop a great car and people like me have to go and change it.  That was 
his way of complaining about the extra work involved in getting the 348 to fit.  He had priced the job on the 
fact that the 1958 had a big block or a small block and everything should fit the same way in a ’55. 

During those days, I thought of myself as a little bit of an artist and decided to paint a picture on the dash-
board.  I had painted a dragon caricature on the dash of the Ford so I was experienced.  I found a produce 
box that had a pretty neat lion on it so I decided to copy that.  I used black and blue and silver paint and it 
actually turned out pretty darn good. 

Then I found out that my favorite wrecking yard (previously mentioned) had a ’55 Chevy louvred hood.  
Better yet, he would trade me for my stock hood.  I thought that was a good idea, so I made the trade.  Now 
my 2-tone blue car had a lime green hood with 66 louvres.  Time for a paint job.  I had the whole car painted 
’58 Chevy silver-blue metallic.  Those were the days they did a paint job in about a week.  I wonder how 
come it now takes at least six months.  It was looking good and running good.   

All of a sudden, there appeared to be an unusual noise coming from the rear end.  Back for repairs and 4:11 
gears installed.  I also found a 4-barrel carburetor off a 409 and put that on.  I am not sure if all this stuff 
made the car faster, but I do remember each ‘improvement’ reduced my gas mileage by two miles per gal-
lon.  The proof in the pudding (so to speak) came one afternoon when I pulled into the local hangout 
(Foster’s Freeze on La Cienega Blvd.).  Several of my buddies were already there and had me lined up for a 
drag race with another ’55 Chevy containing guys I had never met.  We went around the corner to Crescent 
Heights which was an extra wide residential street with houses on both sides.  We took off, I won, and we 
met back at Frosty’s.  He had a Corvette engine with dual quads, but only had one carburetor working.  He 
wanted to challenge me to another race after he connected the second carburetor.  I told him one race per 
person was all I allow.  He will have to find some other way to live down his loss. 

That 1955 Bel Air hardtop is the one car I would want back if I ever found it. 

I am thinking this will be the first in a series of articles written by our club members.  I am sure all of you 
have a story you would like to share and we should be adding some interesting content to Classic Chevy 
Times. 
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MONTROSE 2025 

 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                          

Comic courtesy of Scott Mann 
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MONTROSE 2025 

 



7  

 

FOR SALE 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

 Aug. 9 Club Summer Party at Caren & Sherwin’s - BYOB 
   7048 Sedan Avenue, West Hills - 6:00 PM till ? 
   For club members only - RSVP by August 2nd to 
   Nancy @ nancysrood@gmail.com 
 

 Aug. 9 Santa Clarita - Route 66 Classic Café - 5 PM till 9 PM 
   See flyer for info 
 

 Aug. 16 Simi Valley Town Center - Rigs & Relics - 10 AM till 4 PM 
   www.redrunnerdesigns.com for registration 
 

 Aug. 30 Pine Mountain Club - Run to the Pines - 9 AM till 3 PM 
   See flyer for info / registration 
 

 Sept. 13 Santa Clarita - Route 66 Classic Café - 5 PM till 9 PM 
   See flyer for info 
 

 Sept. 27 Woodland Hills - LAFD Car Show & Festival - 9 AM till 4 PM 
   www.wodff.org/salute-to-firefighters for registration 
 

 Sept. 28 Elysian Park - LAPD Cops 4 Tots - 8:30 AM till 2:30 PM 
   See flyer for info / registration 
 

 Sept. 28 Simi Valley - Cops n’ Cruisers - 9 AM till 2 PM 
   www.copsncruisers.com for registration 
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PLEASE REMEMBER TO RSVP TO NANCY BY AUGUST 2nd. 

WE WANT TO MAKE SURE THERE IS ENOUGH FOOD. 
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